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May 19, 2015
Rockford Township

Planning and Zoning Meeting Minutes


Call to Order and the Pledge of Allegiance 


Supervisor Beise called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. Present were Supervisors Beise, Deitering, Eckblad, Kjome and McDougall and Deputy Clerk Leintz. 
Agenda

     
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Deitering to adopt the agenda as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 

Minutes
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Deitering to approve the May 5, 2015 minutes as written. Motion carried unanimously.
Continued Items - None
New Items 
Ricard LaBute-CUP to Transfer Residential Entitlement Between Parcels. Sec. 1, Range 25  
A motion made by McDougall and seconded by Eckblad to allow transfer of a residential building entitlement between two parcels that are non-contiguous, coming from tax parcel 215-100-034100 and going to 215-100-013201. Motion carried unanimously.
LaBute also requested an entitlement transfer between two parcels, going from a parcel in Rockford Township to a parcel in Buffalo Township, because these parcels are only 15 acres apart. Discussion was deferred to the June 2, 2015 meeting because the matter was not on the agenda, and because more information is needed.
Adam Sylvester-Petition to Rezone AG, General Agriculture, to R-1, Urban-Rural Transitional Zone, and a CUP for a 2-lot Residential Sub-division With Waive of Platting Requirements. Sec. 1, Range 24.
Paul Otto, representing Adam Sylvester, requested to rezone property currently zoned AG, General Agriculture, as follows: 1.7 acres to R-1, Urban-Rural Transitional zone and the balance of the parcel, 46.26 acres to A/R, Agricultural-Residential, zone. He also requested a CUP for a two-lot residential subdivision (one dwelling on each parcel rezoned) with waiver of platting requirements. The Board noted that there are no building entitlements on this property as it sits now. The Board also requested input from the City of Hanover. A motion was made by Supervisor McDougall and seconded by Eckblad to continue this item to the June 2, 1015 meeting in order of get more information. Motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Deitering to adjourn at 7:03 p.m.

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Dennis Beise (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Sharon L. Leintz (Deputy Clerk /Treasurer)

PAGE  

